Russia's Investigative Committee held solemn event dedicated to Day of Victory in Great Patriotic War



Today, the Investigation Committee of the Russian Federation held a solemn meeting dedicated to the 69th anniversary of the Victory in the Great Patriotic War. The event was attended by veterans of the investigating authorities, relatives of employees of the Investigative Committee killed in the line of duty, the management of the Investigative Committee, members of the Public Council of the Investigative Committee, cadets and invited guests.

Addressing those present, the Chairman of the Investigative Committee said that "the Victory Day is a celebration with tears in the eyes, which comprises two important elements: a great memory of our ancestors, our fathers, mothers, and grandfathers, and sorrow for those who died protecting our great motherland, and at the same time the joy for the victory, which our fathers and grandfathers gave us, and for the fact that the great younger generation, which has absorbed the best traditions of our state, is growing now". Alexander Bastrykin remembered the departed comrades, defenders of the

homeland, fallen colleagues and asked to honor them by observing a moment of silence.

The Chairman of the Investigative Committee also thanked Russian Investigative Committee staff for efficiency, stressing that "exactly one day after the order of the Supreme Commander had been issued the Investigative Committee began to implement the investigative and forensic and procedural obligations in the territory of the Republic of Crimea". "We will make sure that the Republic of Crimea and the Crimean population is fully protected by the law of the Russian Federation", - said Alexander Bastrykin.

Veterans also heard greetings from the Commander of the Airborne Forces, Hero of the Russian Federation Vladimir Shamanov, People's Artist of the USSR Vasily Lanovoi, Deputy Chairman of the Council of the "Union of Veterans of the Investigating Authorities" Vladimir Dontsov and a student of the Cadet Corps of the Investigative Committee of Russia.

Veterans of the investigating authorities were awarded badges "Honored Member of the Investigative Committee of the Russian Federation".

Head of Media Relations V. Markin

Изображения



07 May 2014

Page address: https://en.sledcom.ru/news/item/518243

© 2024 The investigative committee	e of the Russian Federation